## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING**

Tuesday, April 30, 2019 -- 6:00 PM

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin & Michael Curtin - Molly Curtin-Schaefer, Tonio Palmer, Jennifer Salinetti and Mark Curtin.

MONTEREY ROAD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT: The Board of Selectmen received the report from the Planning Board in relation to the replacement of this bridge. The Planning Board voted to accept the layout design prepared for the Town of Tyringham, Ma by Green International Affiliates, Inc. dated April 23, 2019. The Board of Selectmen voted unanimously to place this article on the FY20 Annual Town Meeting Warrant.

## **FY 20 BUDGET:**

James Consolati made a motion to cut the appropriation of the stabilization fund to \$10,020.00, and increase the appropriation of the highway dept. truck up to \$73,000.00 and the police cruiser up to \$55,000.00, Matthew Puntin seconded, no opposition. Mr. Puntin further motioned to accept the article #6 as proposed for the expenses in FY20. Michael Curtin, seconded no opposition.

It was unanimously agreed to use \$90,000.00 in free cash to decrease the FY20 tax rate.

Matthew Puntin made a motion to remove the article addressing additional room tax on short term rentals, James Consolati seconded, no opposition.

Meeting adjourned 6:50 pm.

James Consolati, Chairman

Matthew Puntin, Clerk

Michael Curtin, Member